
May - June  2019  VFW NEWS  1Official Publication of the Department of Oregon Veterans of Foreign Wars

	 Volume 50	 May - Jun 2019	 Number 6

Presenting...

NEWSOregon

2

STATE COMMANDER

Oregon 
Shines

RICK HIGGINS

Greetings,

Spring is here, thank the 
Lord our weather has 
improved for the better. 
Can’t believe the year 
is almost over. It has 
been an extraordinarily 
productive year. The 
Comrades of Oregon 
have worked so hard 
to accomplish our 
membership and program 
goals, I can’t thank 

you enough for making 
“Oregon Shine.” Team Oregon,we did it!  “February 20th, 
we made 100% and presently Oregon is number one in 
membership in the VFW.” 

I’d like to thank all Posts and Districts that have achieved 
100% membership and especially those that have achieved 
the prestigious honor of All State and All American. 
There is still an opportunity for those that haven’t reached 
the status to achieve it. Please review the Pink & Purple 
Monster and the Roster to make sure you have completed 
all the programs. If you have question, please call 
Department Headquarters.

It has been an honor to serve as your Commander this 
year.  I have enjoyed visiting many of Oregon’s Posts and 
Districts, meeting new friends and reuniting with those who 
I haven’t seen in a while. 

I look forward to seeing many of you at State Convention 
at Seven Feathers, June 12-16, 2019. I’m especially 
excited about recognizing everyone for all their hard work 
throughout the year. I hope you plan on attending.  See you 
there!

Especially want to thank Madam President Cathy Lindsay 
and the Auxiliary for working with me and the VFW this 
year.  It has been one heck of an awesome year. With that 
said, it is my honor to leave for Pendleton tomorrow to 
welcome and accompany the National President Sandi 
Kriebel on her visit to Oregon.  

Thank you to all Department VFW Line Officers, District 
Commanders, Chairmen and Recruiters.

Lastly and most importantly. Thank you so very much 
Cheryl Campos and Linda Wilks, you are the best and have 
worked so hard to help me and Department of Oregon.

Keep up the good work.  As this year comes to a close, 
I wish the best to the incoming State Commander John 
Wrinkle and incoming President Janie Wills. 

Yours in Comradeship,
Rick Higgins

Oregon 
Believe Team

CATHY LINDSAY

To all the Brothers and 
Sisters,

What a year of success, 
I am honored to be the 
pesident of our team. I 
can’t believe we have hit 
my final chapter as the 
Oregon’s Department 
president. I have learned so 
much and traveled to many 

wonderful states. I have meet so many inspiring,and loving 
people along the way. With 
priceless memories and great 

friendships, our adventure is coming to its final days. I can’t 
express enough my love and appreciation of all of you! We 
have exceeded all our goals with every member’s hard work, 
and I thank you all, for the last six years.  

To my “Oregon Believe Team,” I want to personally thank 
all of you. This team has done a wonderful job, and I know 
that the Department of Oregon is in good hands. All your 
hard work has made the Department of Oregon ROCK this 
year. If everything works right, we should be in the Circle 
of Excellent at Nationals. I have expressed all year long, 
“there is no “I” in team” it took all of us, in addition our 
Auxiliaries, to get the work done. 

We work for our Veterans, and their families, it’s one of 
the most rewarding part for me, and I also know our whole 
organization can agree. With the year coming to an end, 
I hope I have made all of you proud, as your Department 
President this year. Thank you for opportunity, I will cherish 
all my adventures around our states, and meeting new faces. 
I am excited about the new changes we have made this year, 
and there are more to come. Keep the great work up. Janie 
will have an awesome team behind her next year, and she 
will need all our love and support, so let’s keep the tradition 
going. Work hard for our Veterans, and their families.

It has been a pleasure working with our State Commander 
Rick Higgins this year, and we have accomplished a lot 
together.  

God bless each of you, and thank you again.

Loyally,
Catherine Lindsay

AUXILIARY PRESIDENT

National President Sandi Kriebel arrived in Oregon Saturday, 
April 28.  She was welcomed to Oregon by State President 
Cathy Lindsay and Commander Rick Higgins at Hermiston, 
Desert  #4750 VFW and Auxiliary for a light lunch and visit 
with members.

Then to Pendleton, LET ‘ER BUCK #922 VFW and 
Auxiliary for the Aisle of Honor and Dinner, where the 
Auxiliary treated her to homemade Chicken Alfredo and 
the VFW were our servers. What an awesome treat and visit 
with the members.

Sunday, April 29, we caravanned to Baker City Post and 
Auxiliary #3048, once again we were treated to an awesome 
lunch and served by VFW members. Great visit.                                                

After lunch we caravanned to the Oregon Trail Interpretive 
Center (see photo in next column) where Sandi was able to 
see how the Pioneers traveled to Oregon on the Oregon Trail 
and learned of the many hardships they endured.                                             

We returned to Pendleton, where all were able to take a brief 
breather and then off to Roosters Country Kitchen for our 
last night with Sandi Kriebel.  

Thank You, National President Sandi Kriebel for visiting 
with us.  t was our pleasure to  introduce you to the Veterans 
and Auxiliaries and a little of our State and its history.

Please come again and we will be happy to show you more 
of the Great State of Oregon, her Veterans and Auxiliaries.

Visit from National President

Oregon State Convention 
June 13-15 

Seven Feathers 
 Canyonville, Oregon

Make your hotel reservation now 
Refer to VFW 2019  

when making reservations
1-888-677-7771
Cost of Rooms

1 king or 2 queen: Tue-Th $105 + tax 
Fri & Sat $125 + tax

(see page 3 for meal info)

L to R: Rick Higgins, Sandi Krieibel, Cathy Lindsay
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Updates

ADDRESS CHANGE

Name _________________________________

Old Address _ __________________________

City _____________ State_______  Zip_______

New Address ___________________________

City _____________ State ______ Zip_______

THE OREGON VFW
Published in July, Sept, Nov, Jan, March and May

 Official Publication: 

Veterans of Foreign Wars of Oregon

Office of Publication:

Department of Oregon, VFW, 12440 N.E. Halsey

Portland, Oregon 97230 Phone (503) 255-5808

Commander: Rick Higgins
Sr. Vice  Commander: John Wrinkle
Jr. Vice Commander:George Carroll

Adjutant/Quartermaster: Cheryl Campos

EDITORIAL POLICY: All official expressions 
herein will be in conformity with the mandates 
of the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United 
States. Signed contributions from units within the 
Department of Oregon are invited. The Department 
of Oregon reserves the right to revise or reject 
any material submitted considered not in line with 
good business. Submissions are subject to priority 
considerations and space limitations. The deadline 
for receipt of copy and photographs for the July-
August issue is June 21.

Editorial Contact: 	  
Phone 503-255-5808  
Email: ADMIN@orvfwhq.comcastbiz.net
	

CIRCULATION: 15,000 in Oregon

Submissions for  
July - August VFW News  

due by June 21, 2019
VFW prefers to receive photos and articles 
by e-mail. Text should be unformatted and 

attached in a Word document; digital photos 
or scans of conventional photos (resolution of 
300 dpi if possible) should be sent separately 

as jpeg attachments. Original photos yield 
better output than photocopies of photos.  

Please avoid pdfs for text.
Please send your submissions to: 
ADMIN@orvfwhq.comcastbiz.net

Share your news

Send address changes to 

Circulation Department, VFW Magazine, 
Broadway at 34th St., 

Kansas City, MO 64111.

STATE SURGEON

DENNIS PRATT

What Should 
Your Goal 
Be?

SENIOR VICE COMMANDER

Guardians of 
Freedom

JOHN WRINKLE

Email Announcement
Department email  

has changed!  
Please use:

orvfwhq@gmail.com
Thank you!

The year of the “Guardians 
of Freedom” may appear to 
be winding down. Not true.  
There is no time to waste 
patting ourselves on the back 
for our past hard work. As of 
today, we are number one in 
the Nation in membership, 
but we still need to retain and 
recruit because the year is 
not done until June 30. State 

Commander Rick Higgins has 
earned our trust and we must continue the good fight to the 
end.

Our National Programs, such as Veterans in Classrooms, 
Voice of Democracy, Patriots Pen, and Teacher of the 
Year have successfully concluded. Posts, Districts, and 
members can be proud of the efforts put into enriching our 
communities and schools. By the time this is published, many 
of you will have participated in a Loyalty Day event as well. 
We are also planning our Buddy Poppy drives and hosting 
Memorial Day events. 

We continually aid our veterans in difficult and needy times, 
visit veterans in hospitals and make home visits, provide 
honor details for our departed comrades, and interact with 
other veteran and civic organizations. Truly this is an 
organization that deserves our best efforts. We are necessary 
and best define the meaning of service to our Nation and 
communities. It is true, we have so much more to do and 
offer our communities, veterans, and their families. Our work 
is not done. Please be sure to report your work to PDC Rich 
Halverson, our Community Service Report Chairman.

I sincerely hope to see you at Seven Feathers in June to 
celebrate your success as a “Guardian of Freedom” and for 
the installation of new officers who will continue to fight for 
our earned benefits, provide available resources to enable 
you to successfully complete missions, grow in membership, 
expand the needs of the Veteran Service Office, and grow the 
Veteran Health and Wellness, Corporate Sponsorship, and 
Women Veterans Committees. Go “Team Oregon.”

Fair winds and following seas,
John R. Wrinkle
State Senior Vice Commander

Post Commanders: Now is 
the time to start planning

It’s May already; that means 
a new class of post officers 
have been elected and are 
ready to take charge of their 
posts and lead them during 
the 2019-2020 year. If you 
are a new post commander, 
I want to say thank you 

for taking on this new challenge. If you are a returning 
commander, keep up the good work. Either way, now is the 
time for next year’s post leadership to plan their year and set 
goals for their posts.

I was at a district meeting a couple of weeks ago and they 
elected the new officers for this coming year. After the 
elections, the new district commander got up and said what 
was their expectations: “My goal is to be an All-American 
Commander.” I thought that it was great that the commander 
had a goal in mind and communicated that to the district. 

Have you have some goals in mind for your post? Whether 
you are a new commander this year or you are a seasoned 
post commander, to make your tenure in office fulfilling, you 
should have something you want to achieve while you hold 
that office. 

What should your goals be? A good place to start is to look 
at the requirements for All-State and All-American or look at 
what your post has accomplished the last few years and use 
that as a starting point. Whatever you decide them to be, the 
first step is to clearly define your goals. You need to make 
sure everyone in your post understands them. Get feedback 
from your post and revise the goals so that they are clearly 
understood. You also need to give the goals context. Ask 
yourself why are they important and what happens if you do 
not achieve them, and what happens if you do achieve them? 
Think of the answers in the short term and in the long term 
beyond this membership year.

The next step you need do is to figure out what resources you 
need in place to make the goals happen. This includes the 
funding of your initiatives, the incremental pre-steps of the 
final goal, the timing of each step and the members you will 
need help from. You may need to plan on doing a fundraiser 
to accomplish these goals which will require extra planning. 
In order to determine the timing of when you should have 
these goals done, think of when the deadline to achieve 
these goals is, and the incremental blocks that must be 
reached before the final goal is reached, and then plan each 
step. Finally, know how many people and how much time 
will need to be spent to get the job. You can even chart the 
process out to keep everything organized.

After you have established your goals for this year, make 
sure everyone in the post knows what they are. Every person 
must have the same level of understanding of the goals. If 
your goals are not understood there will be potential for 
your members to disregard them. Make sure you bring the 
goals up at every meeting throughout the year to publicize 
your progress at the post meeting. Everyone likes to keep 
score and your post members would like to know if they are 
winning or losing. Each incremental block and each goal 
should have a target date so that the progress can be tracked 
during the year. It keeps them interested in the project, and 
gives them motivation to do more.

By working through these steps, your post will be able to 
achieve its goals. But remember, progress is not always easy. 
It will take all hands and dedication to achieve your goals 
and elevate your post, but when a post can achieve its goals 
the members become proud to be a member of your post and 
proud to be members of the Veterans of Foreign Wars.

Dennis Pratt
State Surgeon

State of Oregon
Veterans of Foreign Wars

Saturday
May 18, 2019

5 pm until 8 pm
Contact Floyd Leach by

May 15, 2019
Includes: shoes, 
1 slice of Pizza, 

1 soda and 3 hours of bowling 

FUN!  
$25 per person

GLOW BOWLING
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HOW TO PRINT A HARD COPY 
OF THIS ISSUE

To print one or more 
pages of this edition of 
Oregon VFW News, open 
the pdf in Adobe Acrobat 
and, in the Print dialogue 
box, specify which 
page(s) to print. The 
default size is 11”x17” 
paper. To print on 
8.5”x11” paper, choose 
“Shrink to printable 
area,” or “Scale to fit.” 

Updates

VFW Foundation’s 
Home Depot Foundation 
Community Impact Grant 
Completion Guide  
2019-2020
Please read through all information in this guide before 
beginning the application so you will become acquainted 
with the general rules and process. Do not worry that your 
Post is not a registered 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. You 
can still apply as a 501(19), nonprofit, veterans group.

You may access the application using the link found at the 
bottom of this article. 

Once you have begun the application ,try to complete it 
in one session without saving. We have received multiple 
reports that using the “Save and Finish Later” option has led 
to a loss of work and applicants had to re-enter parts of the 
application.

It is strongly recommend that you copy your answers to a 
separate document after completing the essay style questions. 

PLEASE NOTE: There is a new requirement in applying 
for the Home Depot Community Impact grant this year. 
Applicants must provide a project budget via a Microsoft 
Excel file. Details and an example on how to do this can be 
found on pages 13-19 of this document. You will submit the 
Project Budget on the same page of the application that you 
upload your IRS determination letter/990. 

If you have any questions about this application or guide, 
please contact Grants Coordinator Jason Couch at jcouch@
vfw.org or at 816-968-1174.

TO APPLY FOR A HOME DEPOT COMMUNITY 
IMPACT GRANT, BEGIN BY GOING TO THE 
FOLLOWING WEBSITE:
https://corporate.homedepot.com/grants/community-impact-
grants.

For complete instructions visit Department of Oregon w 
ebsite (www.vfwor.org under news & events, News)

2019 Convention Meal Program Seven Feathers Casino, 
Canyonville Oregon, 12-16 June 2019

Lunches are re on your own				  

Friday Night Award Banquet: Buffet Style: $40.00*	

Fresh Catfish, Beef Medallions, Tossed Garden Greens W/Balsamic Vinaigrette dressing, Roasted 
Baby Carrots, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Wild Rice Cakes, Dinner Rolls w/ Butter, Assorted 
Cheesecakes

Coffee, Water & Tea included

Please let us know if you need Gluten Free or Vegan meal (price will be the same)

NO BANQUET TICKETS SOLD AFTER FRIDAY MAY 31

	 (Banquet tickets will not be available after this date)

If you plan to sit as a group at the Banquet, all monies and names must be sent in together

	 Tables hold 8

The bars at the banquet will only accept tickets until after dinner, then it will open up for either cash 
or tickets sales. 

Every drink ticket purchased will be put in a drawing for a $50.00 gift card to the Seven Feathers 
Gift Shop  (Drawing will be held at the Banquet after Dinner)

Drink Tickets are $6.00* each 

*the above prices include the 18% gratuity charged by Seven Feathers

No Refunds!!!!

 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ SEND THIS PORTION WITH YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDER_ _ _ _ _

Award Banquet Dinners, indicate how many: 

Buffet $40 each:  	

Buffet:  ______ X $40  					    Buffet Cost- _______

Gluten: _____ X $40   					     Gluten Cost- ________

Vegan: _____ X $40					     Vegan Cost- ________

Drink Tickets $6.00 each

Drink Tickets: ___________ X $ 6.00			   Drink Cost- _________

     							        TOTAL COST=_________

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Enclosed: $_____________

NAME: _____________________________PHONE#____________________ 

ADDRESS________________________________________________________ 

CITY___________________________STATE____________ZIP CODE_______

ADDITIONAL NAMES_____________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________ 
DISTRICT#__________ 

POST/AUX#___________

Send Checks to: VFW Department of Oregon *12440 N.E. Halsey St* Portland, OR 97230

CREDIT CARD INFO: Card # _________________________________________ 

EXP Date: _______      Security Code on back ____	 Zip Code connected to Card ____________

SNOWBIRD 
ADDRESSES
Effective immediately, Department 
and Post Quartermasters now have the 
ability to update Snowbird Addresses to 
ensure a continued smooth process for 
members to receive their VFW mail.

When you either go into Department or 
Post QM Services, click on “Member 
Contact Info” for Departments you 
will have one additional step that will 
require you to click on the respective 
post or DAL.

Click on “Edit” 

You will see the “From” and “To” 
these are dates that the member will be 
at their winter location.  Next add the 
winter address and hit “Submit”

On behalf of the family, we would like to thank 
everyone for all the cards, phone calls, emails, texts 
and thoughts and prayers while Jason was laid up 
and after his passing. We were proud of the many 
VFW and VFW Auxiliary Members who came to 
Jason’s funeral. Thank you for all your support as it 
did mean a lot. 

We would like to give a special “Thank You” to 
Chaplain Rex Smith and his wife Agnes for all the 
time they spent with Jason and Hanh. No one else 
would have been able to touch Jason as they did.

 Respectfully,

George E. & Patricia Carroll

Hahn Carroll

Kenny & Kathy Carroll

Jessie Carroll Stober & Lou Stober

A Note of Thanks
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Updates

District Membership Horse Race

Get your tickets now to win an AR15 .223 Rifle  with Sight Mark “Ultra Shot Plus 
Series” Reflex Sight, PMASG 20-round magazine & a hard case. (Cost of background 
check & transferring ownership is not included.) Sight not pictured.

Sr. Vice Commander Raffles

Tickets for either raffle (or enter both to increase your chance to be 
a winner), are available from John or Valorie Wrinkle, 
or call 541-678-3895 to place your order. 
Need not be present to win. 
Drawings will be held at State Convention in June 2019.
Net proceeds will be dedicated to serving our veterans.

Rod Ballard
CANDIDATE FOR  
DEPARTMENT SURGEON
“Hey y’all,” I’m Ron Ballard and I am running for 
the position of Department Surgeon for the VFW 
Department of Oregon.  I earned my eligibility 
into the VFW while serving in Vietnam and again 
20 years later while serving in Korea.  I served 
our great nation in the U.S. Army for a total of 24 
years.

I started my military career with a draft notice in 
one hand and a regular enlistment in the other. 
At that time I was a high school drop-out going 
nowhere. I chose the regular enlistment.  During 
my tenure in the service I did earn a high school 
diploma, two separate associate degrees, and a 

Bachelor of Science from the University of Maryland. 

I have held the following positions within the VFW:  Post Adjutant, Post Junior-vice 
Commander, Post Senior-vice Commander, Post Commander (X2), District Commander 
(X2), National Aide-de-camp (X3), Color and Honor Guard Captain (14 years).  I was 
selected as “Mr. VFW” 2017 – 2018.  I helped establish the first Veteran’s Court in the 
State of Oregon and establish our County Veterans Advisory Council, of which I have 
been a member since day one.

I truly believe in “Leading by Example” and look forward to an opportunity to do so 
within the Department of Oregon.

Guns not your thing, or 
already have what you 
need? Enter to win the Sr. 
Vice Commander 50/50 
Raffle! Tickets are $1 each 
or 6 tickets for $5.

Gresham United 
Post 180 answers 
the call!
Gresham United VFW  
Post 180, Gresham Oregon

2 – 3 May 2019

On 2 May 2019, the Post 
Commander of Gresham United 
VFW Post 180 was notified an 
Honor Flight, hosted by Last 
Frontier Honor Flights, was 
returning from their visit to 
Washington, D.C. and would be 
stopping overnight in Portland, 
Oregon before returning to their 
homes in Alaska.  Last Frontiers 
was looking for some simple 

snack bags to give to the 54 veterans upon 
their arrival in Portland. 

David Lowe, Post Commander called Jennifer 
from Last Frontier Honor Flights to find out 
what was needed.  Jennifer asked for a piece 
of fruit, a bag of chips and a granola bar.  Post 
180 went into action. 

 “That’s not a whole lot for someone who 
has been on a cramped airplane for five to 
six hours,” Commander Lowe stated.  “I 
went to the store Friday morning and bought 
supplies to make 63 snack bags.”  Each snack 
bag contained either an apple or an orange, a 
granola bar, single serving size bag of cookies, 
single serving size beef jerky or beef stick, a 
couple small pieces of candy, a bag of chips 
and a small bottle of water.

Commander David Lowe and Adjutant Robert Dooms 
of Post 180 answered the call to serve an Honor Flight 
carrying WW2, Korean, and Vietnam Veterans.

Along with Commander 
Lowe, Junior-Vice 
Commander Bill Dennis 
and Adjutant Robert 
Dooms spent a couple 
hours putting the bags 
together, followed by a 
quick trip to the hotel, to 
arrange for a couple tables.

The Honor Flight was 
scheduled to arrive at 
2025, so Commander 
Lowe and Adjutant 
Dooms began setting up 
at 2000.  More than an 
hour late, the veterans 

began arriving about 2145.  The group 
was made up of veterans from WW II, 
Korea, and Vietnam, along with the staff 
of assistants from Last Frontiers.  Hungry 
and tired, the group found the snacks a 
welcome sight.  “Jennifer and Randy from 
Last Frontiers were overwhelmed and 
delighted by the generosity of Post 180” 
Commander Lowe reported.  “They just 
could not thank us enough.”

“We look forward to doing this again in 
October when they come back through 
here with their next flight,”  said Junior-
Vice Commander Dennis. “This is what 
we are here for, supporting veterans!”
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Updates

Department of Oregon Membership 2018 - 2019
as of 4/29/2019

Department Total	 2018	 2019		
	 14,848	 15,712

Department Percentage	 2018	 2019	
        	 104.88%	  105.81%

2018	 2019

DISTRICT #2		
1440	 St. Helens	 58	 73*	
1909	 Rainier	 64	 58 	
2848	 Bay City	 109	 111*
2994	 Clatskanie	 36	 36*	
4362	 Scappoose	 76   	 64	
10580	 Warrenton	 88	  179*	
12123	 Seaside	 68	 69*	
	  	 499	  590*
	
DISTRICT #3
1325 	 Peninsula/Pep	 119	 125*	
1442 	 Jasper C Lent 	 230	 228*
4248 	 Sellwood Brk.  	 437	 436*  	
            		  786	  789* 	
			 
DISTRICT #4	
965  	 Coquille 	 23 	 24* 
966	 Brookings	 84	 81	
2928	 Myrtle Point	 55	 49	
3182	 North Bend	 74	  75*	
3440	 Bandon	 211 	 225*	
4439	 Gold Beach	 49           45	
6102	 Powers	 36           30	
		  532	 529*
	
DISTRICT #5
1383	 Klamath Falls	 716	  758*	
4070	 Lakeview   	 81	 72	
6147	 Malin	 16	 17*	
		  813	 847*	
	

DISTRICT #14		
	 584	 Albany	 374		    382	*	
	 661	 Salem	 398		  381		
	 2105	 Harrisburg	 35		  38	*
	 3203	 Dallas	 135		  135	*	
	 3437	 Sweet Home	 206		  216	*	
	  3957	 Monroe	 32		  38	*	
	 4065	 Jefferson	 36		  33
	 5638	 Stayton	 83		  84	*	
			   1299		  1307	*	
	
DISTRICT #15		
	 180	 Gresham	 257		  281	*	
	 1324	 Oregon City	 266		  280	*	
	 3973	 Molalla	 431		  436	*	
	 4273	 Sandy	 476		  627	*	
	 6057	 Canby	 94		  101	*	
	 12140	 Lake Oswego	 341		  373	*	
			   1865		  2098	*	
				    			 
DISTRICT #16		
	 2666	 Hillsboro	 281	     	281	*	
	 3452	 Tualatin	 159		  156
	 4015 	 Newberg	 176		  178	*	
	 4211	 Willamina	 79		  83	*	
	 4617	 Beaverton	 101		  89	 	
	 0626	 Dayton	 203		  209	*	
			   992		  1009	*

MEMBERS AT LARGE	 1706		  1587	  
*100% POSTS		

DISTRICT #9	
	 732	 Siletz	 27		  29	*	
	 2624	 Newport	 124		  129	*	
	 3156	 Waldport	 51   	 51	*	
	 3232	 Florence	 354	    	367	*	
	 4227	 Toledo	 37		  64	*	
	        	 593		  640	*	
	DISTRICT #10	
	 1412	 Prineville	 130		  133	*	
	 1643	 Bend	 303		  325	*	
	 4108	 Redmond	 711		  714*	
4217	Warm Springs	 30		  38	*	
	 7242	 La Pine	 68		  59		
	 8138	 Sisters	 48		  61	*	
	 12141	 Madras	 73	 	 81	*
            		   1363		   1411*	

	DISTRICT #12		
	 2468	 Roseburg	 306		    311	*	
	 3970	 Sutherlin	 256		  278	*
	 7752	 Myrtle Creek	 137		  168	*	
	 9745	 Winston	 205		  81	*	

			   907		  947	*	
DISTRICT #13		
	 293	 Eugene	 289		  337	*	
	 3473	 Cottage Grove	 184		  216	*	
	 3965	 Springfield	 552		  636	*	
	 4039	 Creswell	 108		  181	*	
	 4166	 Marcola	 33		  44	*	
	 7384	 Coburg	 51		  63	*	
	 9448	 Veneta	 140		  224	*	
	 10639	 Junction City	 22		  33	*	
		   	 1379		  1734	*	
		
	

DISTRICT #6		
	 2990	 La Grande	 69		  71	*	
	 3048	 Baker City	 167		  150	
	 3749	 Huntington	 21		  21	*	
	 4060	 Union	 110		  106 		
	 4307	 Enterprise	 172		  163	*	
	 5452	 Ontario	 124	     	128*	
	 7847	 Halfway	 76		  78	*	
	 		  739       	 717*   

DISTRICT #7		
	 1833	 Medford	 375		  390	*	
	 2302	 Grants Pass	 142		  183	*	
	 4116	 Rogue River	 278		  286	*	
	 6881	 Shady Cove	 46		  57	*	
	 9670	 Jacksonville	 24		  34	*   	
		              	 865		  920	*	
		
	DISTRICT #8		   
	 922	 Pendleton	 278		  282	*	
	 2471	 The Dalles	 74		  75	*	
	 3597	 John Day	 30		  31	*	
	 567	 Milton Freewater	 36		  26		
	 4750	 Hermiston	 170		  173	*	
	 	             	 588		     621	*
	

2018	 2019 2018	 2019 2018	 2019
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Winner’s basking in the sunlight  

       who will be next to join them???? 
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And From the Auxiliary

DEPARTMENT GUARD

Final Report

Treasurer’s 
Notes

SONYA SALLEE

DEPT.  TREASURER

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR DEPT. CHAPLAIN

VALERIE WRINKLE

DEBBIE LITTLE

JR. VICE PRESIDENT

DEBBIE WRIGHT

We Did It! Year End 
Chaplain 
Report

DEB WRIGHT

Greetings Sisters, Brothers 
and Comrades,

Way to go members, what an 
awesome year we have had.  
Let’s keep the momentum 
going.  

Summer is nearly here and 
many of us will be going on 
vacation. Remember to carry 
membership applications for 
VFW and VFW Auxiliary 
with you.  ou never know 
when you can make a 

difference in someone’s life, talk about the VFW Auxiliary 
and the VFW.  Let them know how rewarding it can be to be 
a member of our great organization. 

Hope to see many of you at State Convention at Seven 
Feathers, June 13-16, 2019.  

Congratulations to all of you. You’ve worked very hard and 
have shown that Oregon more than has a “Can Do” attitude 
you have a “We Did It”!

Loyally,
Debbie Wright

The last audit of the year is 
due soon, you need to get it 
done and sent to me as soon as 
possible. If they aren’t to me 
by May 15th, 2019 you won’t 
be able to vote at Department 
convention or National 
convention. There are many 
things that you will be voting 
on and it’s very important to 
get all the votes that you can.  
I don’t know if I am going 
to be able to send out cards 
notifying the auxiliaries that 

are late due to many of my own paperwork needs to be in, 
but you know that you haven’t gotten your audit done. There 
are about 20 auxiliaries that I haven’t gotten an audit from so 
please check to see where it is.

I hope that you have gotten all your money in that you need 
for the scholarship and hospitals by now. I have sent a lot of 
the chairman their numbers so please get them in if you have 
anything left to send. We want Cathy to have an outstanding 
year and so far, it looks like she is.

We are going to add an obligation to the money that you send 
in on the scholarship program. I don’t want to continue to 
beg for money at the end of the year and the way that we are 
setting it up we are not only going to support our programs 
with the money but the Post scholarship programs. So, there 
will be a vote on the floor and a vote in council for this so 
please talk it out with your auxiliary and your new and old 
District president and let them know how you feel about the 
idea of paying for the scholarship like that.

Please make sure that you get your dues notices out for 
the next year early. You need to have them out as soon as 
MALTA allows you on the site again after their maintenance.  
You need to have that first letter that is provided by National 
at least the by the 2nd week of July or sooner if you can.

As like the last few years, if you get your dues in before the 
last day of August, you can keep an extra 50 cents of the 
money they paid you. So, until August 31, 2019 you only 
send me $9.50 instead of $10.00.  So please remember that 
when you start getting your dues in.

Hope to see many of you at Department Convention and if 
you have any questions don’t hesitate to get ahold of me.  I 
will be around if you have any questions. If you are a new 
Treasurer and you come to Convention, please come up and 
introduce yourself. I would like to meet as many of the new 
people as possible. We can get some good ideas going. As 
usual please call me if you have any questions.  That is what 
I am here for.

Sonya Sallee

Our year is nearly over, and 
I am preparing the Memorial 
book for Convention.  If 
you have not already sent 
me your Year-End Chaplain 
report listing your deceased 
members, please call me and 
give me the names over the 
phone. I would like the list to 

be as complete as possible.

Spring is finally here, and new life is all around us.  This is a 
time of renewal, and I pray that you are feeling refreshed and 
ready to continue our great work! The reporting year ended 
March 31, but that doesn’t mean that our work is done.  As a 
matter of fact, as long as there are veterans and their family 
members and as long as we have active military, our work 
will never be done!

Continue to record your efforts in all areas so that when the 
2019-2020 Chairmen are announced you are ready to send 
your reports in. 

Enjoy our beautiful Spring weather, even the rain since that is 
what makes everything grow!

Valorie Wrinkle
541-678-3894
vjwrinkle@gmail.com

We made it!!!!!!! Not only have we made 100% but we are 
at 100.42%!!!!!!!  We are 18 over and counting. We need 2 
new or rejoins to make our 3rd quarter goal and more money 
from National for the Department. We need to get those two 
by April 30th. Thank you all for your help and don’t stop.  
Remember Membership doesn’t stop counting for Cathy’s 
year until June 30, 2019 so keep getting working on your 
unpaid, your new and the rejoins.  

I know there are some auxiliaries that still have some unpaid 
members because we have 12 auxiliaries that are below 
100%. I am sure that some of you have lost members and 
that is keeping you from getting to your goal but what a great 
opportunity to get new members. Get the post’s roster and 
find some members that have spouses that aren’t members 
and call them. Invite them to coffee and tell them about what 
the auxiliary is doing.  They might not know what they do 
and may get really excited about our programs. The year isn’t 
over and getting in new members is always a good thing for 
your auxiliary. So, keep trying for the 100% goal for your 
auxiliary. You can still get money from National for making 
that goal.

If any of you have obtained 5 or 10 members, National has 
some very pretty pins that you can get from them. One is a 
top hat and the other is a patriotic vest.  There is a form that 
you need to fill out and if you need one, please contact me 
and I will get you a copy. You just need to know the date that 
the member was processed, their ID number, their auxiliary 
number and name. Let me know if you need help on any of 
that.  

Congratulations to Powers Auxiliary #6102- they brought in 
7 new members and they are standing at 150.00%!!!! I was at 
their meeting in April and I see a great promise in this new-
old auxiliary. Keep on working and getting new members.  
Thank you for your hospitality.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me 
and I will help you. Remember if you are the recruiter, you 
can’t be a member of the investigating committee on the 
application. Also, the minimum number on the investigating 
committee is two, you can send in the form with only two 
names. Please do not send me the DD214’s!!! I don’t need 
them, that is what the investigating committee is to look 
at and then I have to shred them. That is the committees 
job. See many of you in June during our celebration of the 
Department’s great year under great leadership.

Sonya Sallee

Well, my year as Department 
Guard is ending and it was a 
busy year.  I did my official 
first duty on Sunday, June 
18th for the Council of 
Administration under our 
new Department President, 
Cathy Lindsay.  

I traveled to Kansas City 
Missouri for National 
Convention.  During 

convention Department of Oregon marched in the Parade 
of States during the Patriotic Celebration.  I look forward to 
participating again this year in Orlando.

I visited Oregon City Post 1324, Pendleton Post 922, Grants 
Pass Post 2302 and Redmond Post 4108 for Schools of 
Instruction.  So much hospitality and great lunches provided 
by our hosting Posts and Auxiliaries.  

As Department Guard, I was the Department of Oregon 
Representative at the District 12, Winter meeting in January 
at Sutherlin and I went to District 13 for their Spring meeting 
in Creswell.  I participated in a joint installation for District 
13’s new officers.

I have two more events as Department Guard, I am attending 
National President Sandi Kriebel’s visit to Oregon, April 
27th and 28th.  We will be visiting Hermiston #4750, 
Pendleton #922 and Baker City #3048 during Sandi’s visit.  
Lastly, I will be performing my duties as Department Guard 
for the 2019 Convention in Canyonville at the 7 Feathers 
Casino in June.  I hope to see you pass through the door.

Loyally, 
Debbie (Cookie) Little

Veterans and Family Support
District Baskets for Convention.

You are allowed One basket for each District.  

Please remember to bring your District Veterans & Family 
Support Basket to State Convention at Seven Feathers, 
June 13-15, 2019. Be sure to list the theme of your basket, 
list items in your basket and the approximant value of your 
basket. I will have the silent actions forms there for you as 
well as the basket placement. Can’t wait to see all of the 
baskets.  I will be announcing the winners at the end of the 
Convention on Saturday.

Hold your reports for next years Veterans & Family Support 
Chairmen. You will soon learn who that person is. 

Debbie Wright

Wow, my year as your Youth Activities chairman has flown 
by.  hanks to all of you I can report at 100%, all Auxiliaries 
participated in the Youth Activities Program. I am amazed at 
the things you have done for the youth in this state.  I loved 
reading all your reports. 

I thought I would give you a little information on how we did 
this year, Department of Oregon Auxiliaries:

	•	 Worked with 105 Youth Groups
	•	 Had contact with 17,220 kids
	•	 1169 Auxiliary members participated in the Program
	•	 6634 hours were used on our Youth Program
	•	 Traveled 17,199 miles
	•	 $37,0998 was spent on our youth in Oregon
	•	 410 separate projects were done

I want to thank you all for making my Chairmanship so 
rewarding and fun. This is my last note to you all regarding 
the Youth Activities Program.  I hope to see you at 
Convention in June at 7 Feathers Casino.

Debbie (Cookie) Little

YOUTH ACTIVITIES
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Auxiliary
SCHOLARSHIP CHAIR

DEBBY FAWVER

Scholarship
Report 
April 2019

Hospital Program
Can you believe it is May already? I don’t know where the 
year has gone. As they say, “time flies when you’re having 
fun!” April was a busy month for me. I have been reviewing 
all the reports you sent, and I must truly thank you all for 
everything you have done for our hospitals this year. You 
make my job of deciding on awards very difficult, but I would 
not have it any other way!

My one disappointment was that no one reported doing 
anything for Community Volunteer Recruitment Week in 
November or April. Hopefully, some of you did something, 
but just didn’t report it to me! We can always use more 
volunteers, and it doesn’t have to be at a VA facility. 
Recruiting volunteers for any clinic, hospital, or Veteran’s 
Home counts!

If you are checking the website regularly, you will see a form 
for reporting on volunteers individual Auxiliary members 
recruited. If you recruited a new volunteer for a VA or non-
VA facility, complete this form and have your Auxiliary 
Hospital Chairman sign it. Send one copy to National and 
one copy to me. National has awards that they will be giving 
out for recruiting. In addition, every member who recruits a 
family to volunteer (defined as at least one parent/guardian 
or grandparent and one child or grandchild); will receive an 
award from National. Even if you don’t win an award from 
National, you may receive something special from me at 
Convention, so fill out those forms and get them in!
I know I have mentioned Operation Zero before, but I want to 
remind you of this organization that the VFW has partnered 
with because of the great tools they have for our veterans. 
Here is an excerpt from the April promotion that came from 
National Hospital Ambassador Vickie Rosse.
WASHINGTON — The U.S. Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) recently partnered with the nonprofit Objective 
Zero Foundation to aid in connecting Veterans with suicide 
prevention support and resources. The partnership, formalized 
on Dec. 3, 2018 provides a shared goal of preventing suicide 
among service members and Veterans, with a special focus on 
service members transitioning out of the military.

Objective Zero offers a free mobile app that instantly and 
anonymously connects Veterans, service members, their 
families and caregivers to suicide prevention resources and a 
nationwide community of peer supporters via text, voice, and 
video chat. The foundation enhances social connectedness 
among Veterans and improves access to mental health and 
wellness resources.

Objective Zero Co-founder and Executive Director Betsey 
Mercado said her foundation was proud to partner with VA to 
improve the well-being and mental health of Veterans.
“Joining efforts with this community provides better access to 
resources and highly needed support for the men and women 
that have served and sacrificed so much for our country,” 
Mercado said.

VA has a suite of mobile mental health apps that offer 
information about mental health issues, tools to help develop 
and practice coping skills, and assessments that allow users to 
track progress over time.
Learn more at www.ptsd.va.gov/appvid/mobile.
The Objective Zero app can be downloaded at https://www.
objectivezero.org/app.

Please follow the links to get more information about this 
amazing program! I will also bring printed copies of the full 
promotion to share at our Convention at Seven Feathers in 
June. I hope you all plan to come so we can celebrate the 
successes Department has had this year. I hear our President 
has some surprises planned for all of us. I predict it will be a 
great time, so come see for yourself!

Valorie Wrinkle
541-678-3894
vjwrinkle@gmail.com

Thanks to all the nine 
auxiliaries who sponsored 
youth entries in the Patriotic 
Art Scholarship Program this 
year. I am in the process of 
having them judged, and then 
will send the number one 
winner to National before 
May 5th, and will have the 
remaining entries on display 
at the State Convention at 
Seven Feathers Casino in 
Canyonville, Oregon on June 

14-15, 2019. Prize money will be presented to the winners.

Auxiliaries…PLEASE REMEMBER TO HELP YOUR 
STUDENTS FOLLOW THE DIRECTIONS TO THE T. 
NATIONAL ONLY WANTS 150 WORDS OR LESS TO 
EXPLAIN THEIR ENTRY AND THE ENTRIES MUST 
HAVE AN AUXILIARY SPONSOR THEM. 

Thanks also to the auxiliaries in Oregon who did something 
in this program. Each year every program that National wants 
us to do and Oregon said yes we will do must have 100% 
participation. Send money, do something in all programs. We 
are here to help the Veterans and their families, and to teach 
our youth and others in this land what we are all about. It 
takes all of us and not just one person per auxiliary.

The questions we must ask ourselves each year is: why did 
I join in the first place; who am I to help; what can I do to 
further the goals of this organization and why do I stay in this 
organization?

I wish all of you happiness and health. See some of you in 
June and the rest I will see you at our Training Academies 
in August 2019. Please attend and find out what we have for 
programs for the 2019-2020 Auxiliary year, which in the long 
run can only help you and the auxiliary you belong to.

Take care and be safe.

Debby Fawver
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VFW TAPS
District  Post	    City	   Name MI	     Last

		

as of 4/29/2019

Re cruite rs

Dist	       Post#        Recruiter                  Members

2		  12123	 Claude Miller	 133

15	 4273	 Allen P. Anderson	 116

13	 4039	 Rick L. Higgins	 101

10	 4108	 John R. Wrinkle	 75

15	 3973	 George E. Carroll	 52

10	 12141	 Floyd W. Leach	 42

13	 293	 Arnold B. Christensen	 35

12	 3970	 James E. Horton	 34

15	 3973	 Ronald W. Jagodnik	 31

12	 3970	 Robert J. O’Brien	 30

13	 7384	 Norman M. Henshen	 29

13	 3473	 Monroe W. Parrish	 28

13	 9448	 Donald L. Fertgus	 28

14	 3203	 Dennis R. Pratt	 27

	9	 3232	 James W. Swant	 26

13	 3473	 Mary K. Sweezy	 25

13	 4039	 Steven P. Shallenberger	 25

15	 12140	 Kenneth L. Kraft	 25

16	 10626	 Cheryl E. Campos	 25

10	 4108	 Dan S. Tureck	 18

15	 3973	 Rodney W. Wymore	 16

15	 4273	 Bert W. Key	 16

13	 9448	 Richard L. Eubank	 15

15	 180	 David B. Lowe	 15

15	 3973	 Jason Carroll	 15

13	 4039	 Robert A. Beck	 13

10	 4108	 Dennis G. Guthrie	 12

14	 584	 Larry Sayles	 12

	9	 4227	 Michael R. Petersen	 10

13	 9448	 Chad E. Laing	 10

	5	 1383	 Duane G. Whitehead		 9

15	 4273	 Marcus Walters	 9

2		 10580	 Albert A. Little	 8

7		 6881	 Gerald A. Zieman	 8

8		  922	 Richard E. Halverson	 8

3		 1325	 Bruce W. Hall	 7

9		 4227	 Charles R. Ritz	 7

13	 3965	 James E. Manson	 7

13	 3965	 Joe Ramp	 7

16	 10626	 Juan M. Palacios	 7

5		 1383	 Karen H. Johnson	 6

10	 1643	 Robert W. Cusick	 6

7		 2302	 Charles E. Delore	 5

7		 9670	 6William G. Travis Jr        	5

13	 293	 James I. Bell	 5

13	 3473	 Dennis C. Twite	 5

16	 2666	 Carl G. Anderson	 5

16	 2666	 Gerald G. Arden	 5

16	 2666	 Roger D. Pack	 5

2		 1440	 David  E. Nelsen	 4

5		 1383	 Ronald E. Ballard	 4

7		 2302	 Glenn D. German	 4

7		 4116	 Charles A. Prudhon	 4

9		 3232	 3Thomas S. Benedict	 4

10	 1643	 Rodney B. Upham	 4

10	 4108	 Joseph J. Steller	 4

10	 12141	 Leonard L. Parsons	 4

12	 2468	 Joseph L. Wouters	 4

13	 9448	 Kathy A. Lundeen	 4

14	 3203	 Steven A. Storey	 4

14	 3957	 David T. Houston	 4

15	 180	 Franklin R. West	 4

2		 1440	 David A. Belden	 3

4		 3440	 Joseph Q. Addair	 3

5		 1383	 Douglas D. Herrera	 3

6		 7847	 John A. Duggan	 3

7		 1833	 Robert K. Penney	 3

12	 2468	 Michael D. Eakin	 3

13	 3473	 Kenneth E. Hunt	 3

13	 4039	 Bryce L. Watson	 3

13	 7384	 Nicholas D. Lindley	 3

13	 9448	 Larry D. Kirkpatrick	 3

14	 661	 Greg Terhune	 3

14	 3437	 Lloyd M. Lovik III       	 3

15	 1324	 Maurice A. Deets	 3

15	 6057	 Martin T. Lackner	 3

Dist	       Post#        Recruiter                  Members

15 
 52 

16 
 32 

 9 
 33 13 

 29  10 

 2 
 11 

 6 
 4 

14 
 8 

 5 
 4 

 3 
  7 

 7 
  8 

 8 
 4 

Come Join us floating through the air 

                The Great Legacy Life float off 

    Which District will win?? 

Updates

3		  4248	 Portland	 Steven N	 Lindsey
3		  4248	 Portland	 Melvern B	 Stanislawski
4		  966	 Brookings	 Jack W	 Scott
4		  3182	 North Bend	 Michael R	 Gentry
4		  3440	 Bandon	 ThelmaL	 Lagace
4		  3440	 Bandon	 George W	 Flier
4		  3440	 Bandon	 Pete A	 Goodbrod
5		  1383	 Klamath Falls	 Loren D	 Londborg
5		  4070	 Lakeview	 MarkA	 Neider
5		  4070	 Lakeview	 RobertC	 Utley
6		  3048	 Baker City	 AlvinD	 Davis
6		  3048	 Baker City	 JackM	 Clubb
6		  4060	 Union		  RobertC	 Shelton
6		  4060	 Union		  AlistairF	 Izzett
6		  5452	 Ontario	 StanleyS	 Garvin
6		  7847	 Halfway	 LarryJ	 Speelman
7		  1833	 Medford	 HaroldW	 Casey
7		  2302	 Grants Pass	 ErnestM	 Robertson
7		  6881	 Shady Cove	 ClarenceO	 Neville
8	  	 4567	 Milton Freewater Robert H	 Tinker
9		  3232	 Florence	 James W	 Gerth
9	         3232	 Florence	 Timothy K	 Marler
10		 1643	 Bend		  Charles L	 Bergseng	
10		 4217	 Warm Springs	 Charles R	 Calica
10		 12141	 Madras		 MalcolmL	 Griswold
12		 3970	 Sutherlin	 Clarence V	 De Camp	
13		 3965	 Springfield	 Kenneth E	 Mc Entire
14		 584	 Albany		 Eugene G	 Oeder
14		 584	 Albany		 Stanley L	 Sayles
14		 584	 Albany		 Robert L	 Veal
14		 584	 Albany		 Ernest H	 Boege Jr.	
14		 661	 Salem		  Robert T	 Mitchell
14		 661	 Salem		  HarveyE	 Lemming
14		 661	 Salem		  TheodoreP	 Geck
14		 2105	 Harrisburg	 Quintin J	 Nelson
14		 3203	 Dallas		  Alvin E	 Mobley
14		 3437	 Sweet Home	 John A	 Kesti 
14		 5638	 Stayton	 Richard L	 Young
15		 180	 Gresham	 Jack W	 Wise
15		 3973	 Molalla	 W R	 Amstutz Jr
15		 4273	 Sandy		  Ronald W	 Jantz
16		 2666	 Hillsboro	 Rino V	 Carbonari
16		 3452	 Tualatin	 Mac I	 Sawyer
16		 10626	 McMinnville	 Robert J	 Fulham
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Legacy Life 
Members in 

Oregon

* Deceased Member
*** In Memorium Member

Post	 First 	 MI	 Last	 Legacy Level

Posts with 5 or more 
Legacy Members
3232	 Florence	 29
1324	 Oregon City	19
4039	 Creswell	 13
4015	 Newburg	 12
2666	 Hillsboro	 10
3973	 Molalla	 10
9448	 Veneta	 7
12140	 Lake Oswego	 8
180	 Gresham	 6
4108	 Redmond	 8
4273	 Sandy	 7
3965	 Springfield	 5
3452	 Tualatin	 6

Bronze	 114
Silver	 20
Gold	 78
Total	 212

						   

180	 Val	 G	 Shaull	 Bronze
180	 Franklin	 R	 West	 Bronze
180	 Maynard	 C	 Smith	 Bronze	 *
180	 Robert	 L	 Dooms Jr	 Bronze
180	 Scott	    	 Gill	 Gold
293	 Joseph	 M	 Rosano	 Bronze
293	 James	 I	 Bell	 Bronze	
293	 Mark	 D	 Chapman	 Gold
584	 James	 M	 Willis	 Bronze
584	 Melvin	 L	 Chaput	 Gold	
661	 Greg	    	 Terhune	 Gold	    
661	 Robert	 F	 Osterlund	 Bronze	 *
661	 Kerry	 A	 Wymetalek	 Gold
922	 Judith	 A	 Burger	 Gold
922	 James	 F	 Hand	 Gold	 *
922	 Richard	 E	 Halverson	 Gold
922	 Nicholas	 R	 Van Kirk	 Gold
1324	 John	 A	 Baranek	 Gold
1324	 Edward	 L	 Gresham	 Gold
1324	 Shawn	 P	 Dachtler	 Bronze
1324	 James	 G	 McDonald	 Gold	
1324	 Paul	 H	 Harris	 Bronze
1324	 John	 S	 Morell Jr	 Bronze
1324	 Arthur	 E	 Kimball	 Gold
1324	 D	 J.	 Ruger	 Gold
1324	 Charles	 E	 Chamberlin	 Bronze
1324	 Robert	 W	 Black	 Bronze	 *
1324	 Ronald	 D	 Emerson	 Bronze
1324	 David	 M	 Kidd	 Bronze
1324	 Shannon	 M	 Ferreira	 Bronze
1324	 Dale	 K	 Miller	 Bronze
1324	 Maurice	 A	 Deets	 Bronze
1324	 Larry	 W	 Moseley	 Bronze
1324	 Steven	    	 Prowant	 Bronze
1324	 Gregory	 A	 Arnold	 Bronze
1324	 Neil	 E	 Birch	 Bronze
1324	 William	 M	 Trumble	 Bronze
1325	 James	 H	 Mc Gee Jr	 Gold
1383	 Roger	 A	 Pattee	 Gold
1383	 Ronald	 E	 Ballard	 Gold
1383	 Duane	 G	 Whitehead	 Gold
1383	 Karen	 H	 Johnson	 Gold
1442	 Albert	 A	 Reijonen	 Bronze
1442	 Daniel	 W	 Wakefield	 Gold	 *
1442	 Gordon	 K	 Hillesland	 Gold
1643	 Byron	 J	 Smith	 Gold
1643	 Matthew	 R	 Walker	 Gold
1833	 Peter	 J	 Pringle	 Bronze
1833	 Robert	 K	 Penney	 Bronze
1909	 Michal	 D	 Tolleshaug	 Gold
1909	 Linda	 K	 Kelly	 Silver
1909	 Roger	 A	 Ege	 Gold
2302	 Glenn	 D	 German	 Bronze
2468	 Michael	 D	 Eakin	 Bronze
2468	 Earl	 T	 McAloney	 Gold
2624	 Robert	 R	 May	 Silver
2624	 David	 A	 Teem Sr	 Gold
2666	 Dale	 S	 Yee	 Bronze
2666	 Daniel	 F	 Fink	 Bronze
2666	 Larry	 R	 Tomb	 Bronze
2666	 Michael	 R	 Premi	 Bronze
2666	 Carl	 G	 Anderson	 Bronze
2666	 Roger	 D	 Pack	 Gold
2666	 Don	 R	 Bowen	 Bronze
2666	 Andrew	 L	 Eason	 Gold
2666	 Rick	 D	 Johnson	 Silver
2666	 Dennis	 C	 Marsh	 Gold
2928	 Michael	 C	 Tribble	 Silver
3156	 Andrea	 D	 Summerlin	 Gold
3203	 Dennis	 R	 Pratt	 Bronze
3232	 Frederick	 T	 Kolbeck	 Gold
3232	 Harley	 O	 Youngblood	 Bronze	 *
3232	 Robert	 F	 Brown	 Gold
3232	 Thomas	 F	 Spayd	 Gold
3232	 Thomas	 S	 Benedict	 Bronze
3232	 David	 R	 Snyder	 Bronze
3232	 Bruce	 D	 Andrade	 Bronze
3232	 Russell	 E	 Downs	 Bronze
3232	 Robert	 J	 Jackson	 Bronze	 *
3232	 Kennith	 E	 Smith	 Gold
3232	 Terry	 J	 Robertson	 Bronze
3232	 Rex	 L	 Ruck	 Gold
3232	 Gordon	    	 Rhodes	 Bronze
3232	 John	 E	 McBride	 Bronze
3232	 James	 W	 Gerth	 Bronze	 *
3232	 Phillip	 M	 Jarvis	 Gold

Updates

3232	 Robert	 B	 Woerner	 Silver
3232	 Merritt	 C	 Mosby	 Bronze	 *
3232	 Harold	 D	 Morgan Sr	 Silver
3232	 Fred	 M	 Burns	 Bronze
3232	 Anthony	 V	 Cavarno	 Bronze
3232	 Dennis	 R	 Marsh	 Silver
3232	 Vincent	 R	 Le Piane	 Bronze	
3232	 James	 W	 Swant	 Bronze
3232	 Timothy	 K 	 Marler	 Bronze
3232	 Allen	 R	 Ransom	 Bronze
3232	 Gerald	 F	 Hernandez	 Silver
3232	 Paul	 L	 Gargis	 Gold
3232	 Nicole	 A	 Buckley	 Bronze
3232	 Bruce	 W	 Smith	 Bronze
3440	 Larry	 D	 Langenberg	 Gold
3452	 Arthur	 V	 Mauer	 Bronze
3452	 Ted	 D	 Gilbo	 Gold
3452	 Lawrence	 J	 Howard	 Bronze
3452	 Shaun	 D	 Benson	 Bronze
3452	 Ernie	    	 Doyle	 Gold
3452	 Harvey	 A	 Pitcher	 Gold
3957	 David	 T	 Houston	 Bronze
3957	 Lawrence	 R	 Alexander	 Gold
3965	 James	 E	 Matthews	 Gold
3965	 Jess	 M	 Wise Jr	 Gold	 *
3965	 James	 E	 Manson	 Gold
3965	 Steven	 M	 Boosinger	 Gold
3965	 John	 P	 Stanks	 Gold
3970	 Clifford	 N	 Mc Cauley	 Bronze
3973	 Stephen	 G	 Morris	 Bronze
3973	 George	 E	 Carroll	 Gold
3973	 Jason	 F	 Griswold	 Gold
3973	 Jeffrey	 D	 Knight	 Gold
3973	 Rodney	 W	 Wymore	 Silver
3973	 Roscoe	 V	 Dorsett	 Bronze	 *
3973	 Ronald	 W	 Jagodnik	 Gold
3973	 Ernest	 H	 Winterton	 Bronze
3973	 Jason	  	 Carroll	 Gold
3973	 Kenneth	 L	 Carroll	 Bronze
4015	 George	 P	 Edmonston	 Bronze
4015	 Donald	 R	 Cooke	 Bronze

4015	 Alvin	 A	 Tesky	 Bronze
4015	 Randall	 E	 Savage	 Bronze	
4015	 Richard	 G	 Lightfoot	 Bronze	 *
4015	 Leonard	  	 Schorzmann	 Bronze
4015	 Stanley	 L	 Beecroft	 Bronze
4015	 Seth	 J	 Forquer	 Bronze	 *
4015	 Leonard	 D.	 Braithwait Jr	 Bronze
4015	 Leon	 L	 Blanchard	 Bronze
4015	 Lester	 E	 Beecroft	 Bronze	 *
4015	 Hubert	 M	 Mardock	 Bronze
4039	 Vernon	 A	 Beard	 Gold
4039	 Bryce	 L	 Watson	 Bronze
4039	 Michael	 G	 Coltharp	 Bronze	 *
4039	 Melvin	 L	 Northcutt	 Bronze	 *
4039	 Camren	 J	 Baker	 Bronze
4039	 Richard	 L	 Colson	 Silver
4039	 Bill	 E	 Beer	 Bronze
4039	 Richard	 A	 Leppin	 Bronze
4039	 Rick	 L	 Higgins	 Gold
4039	 John	 R	 Clark	 Bronze	 *
4039	 David	 W	 Hendrick	 Bronze
4039	 Leonard	 M	 Hecker	 Bronze
4039	 Jack	 L	 Gradle	 Bronze
4108	 William	 E	 Pieters	 Bronze
4108	 John	 R	 Wrinkle	 Gold
4108	 Robert	 M	 Bragg	 Bronze
4108	 Harold	 G	 Davidson	 Gold	 *
4108	 Gary	 D	 Pitman	 Silver	 *
4108	 Dennis	 G	 Guthrie	 Gold
4108	 Charles	 E	 Chester Jr	 Gold
4108	 Dan	 S	 Tureck	 Gold
4116	 James	 M	 Poling	 Silver
4116	 Corbin	 A	 Motter	 Bronze
4116	 Charles	 A	 Prudhon	 Silver
4116	 Thomas	 A	 Lazette	 Bronze
4211	 Lee	 K	 Saddler	 Bronze
4217	 Raymond	 C	 Tsumpti Jr	 Gold
4248	 Dale	 N	 Guldenzopf	 Gold
4248	 Thomas	 R	 Mc Neal	 Bronze	 *
4248	 Gregory	 L	 Drais	 Gold
4273	 James	 M	 Ramsey	 Bronze
4273	 Terry	 E	 Boyer	 Silver	 *
4273	 Robert	 L	 Anderson	 Bronze	 *
4273	 William	 H	 Miller	 Gold
4273	 Allen	 P	 Anderson	 Gold
4273	 Marcus	    	 Walters	 Bronze
4273	 Bert	 W	 Key	 Gold
4362	 David	 P	 Sleightam	 Bronze
4362	 Frank	 C	 Weber	 Bronze
4362	 Jerry	  	 Peal	 Bronze	 *
5452	 Harvey	  	 Hatfield Jr	 Gold
5452	 Gary	 M	 Good	 Bronze
5452	 Shannon	 M	 Kelly	 Bronze	 *
5452	 Donald	 M	 Ristow	 Bronze
6057	 Robert	 G	 Sigleer	 Bronze
6057	 Janile	 L	 Yost	 Silver
6881	 Robert	 D	 Walsh	 Bronze
7384	 Norman	 M	 Henshen	 Silver
9448	 Kathy	 A	 Lundeen	 Bronze
9448	 James	 R	 Clarke	 Gold
9448	 Donald	 L	 Fertgus	 Gold
9448	 Thomas	 G	 Laing	 Gold
9448	 John	 C	 Johann	 Gold
9448	 Richard	 L	 Eubank	 Gold
9448	 Stanley	 G	 Ritari	 Gold
10580	 E	 L	 Dunn	 Gold
10580	 Melvin	 H	 Jasmin	 Bronze
10580	 George	 I	 Gunn	 Bronze
10580	 Albert	 A	 Little	 Bronze
10626	 Cheryl	 E	 Campos	 Gold
10626	 Thomas	 G	 Clayton	 Bronze
10626	 Juan	 M	 Palacios	 Silver
12123	 Louis	 J	 Neubecker	 Bronze
12140	 Anthony	 L	 Barber	 Bronze
12140	 Larry	 C	 Harmon	 Bronze
12140	 Kenneth	 L	 Kraft	 Gold
12140	 Boyd	 C	 Yaden	 Bronze
12140	 Beau	 D	 Mcneff	 Silver
12140	 Donald	 L	 Reed	 Silver
12140	 Raymond	 L	 Mack Jr	 Bronze
12140	 Michael	 C	 Malish	 Silver
15038	 Tyler	 E	 Marriott	 Gold
15038	 Donald	 C	 Sopher	 Bronze	 *	
15038	 Courtland	 J	 Rawson	 Gold
15038	 Jon	 W	 Parks	 Bronze
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